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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

SENATE

Wednesday 23 January 2013
2pm–5.10pm
MINUTES
(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Professor Anthony Forster, Vice-Chancellor



	Present
	Dr Arnold, Dr Bailey, Mr Barnard, Mr Bentley, Mr Bolton, Professor Busfield, Mr Butler, Dr Carmel, Professor Carrabine, Mr Cornford, Dr Cox, Professor Fasli, Professor Francesconi, Professor Gilbert, Professor Henson, Professor Jackson,  Mrs Kegerreis, Dr Krikler, Mr Kukaswadia, Professor Lichtenstein, Professor Lucas, Dr Luther, Mr McAuliffe, Professor Manson, Professor Martin, Mr McAuliffe, Mr Murphy, Dr Nocker, Dr Penman, Dr Pevalin, Professor Plümper, Professor Pretty, Professor Raines, Dr Rakow, Mr Reily, Dr Robinson, Professor Rubin, Professor Russo, Dr Saker, Dr Salhi, Professor Sanders, Dr Sangwine, Professor Sanders, Dr Sepulveda, Professor Sherer, Professor South, Mr Stevens, Dr Wade, Dr Watkins, Dr Wood, Dr Woollard, Professor Wright

	
	

	Apologies
	Dr Cornes, Dr Marrani, Professor Rubin 

	
	

	Secretary
	Registrar and Secretary

	
	

	In attendance
	Ms Casey, Mrs Endean, Ms Griffin, Mrs Grinter, Dr Harrison, Mr Keeble, Ms Lucas, Ms Potter, Ms Seabrook, Mr Stock, Dr Virdee

	
	

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	

	Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor welcomed Mr Stephen McAuliffe (Academic Registrar) and Mr Alex Reily (Postgraduate Students’ Officer) to their first meeting as new members of Senate.
The Vice-Chancellor reported that, following a request from the University’s branch of the Universities & Colleges Union (UCU), he had agreed to further consultation on the recommendation in the report from the Academic Staffing Committee (paper S/13/11) regarding appeals upheld by a staffing committee Appeals Panel.

Senate members noted that a proposal that had been submitted to the Vice-Chancellor for Chair’s action in relation to the establishment of an MSc in Management in Essex Business School would be circulated for consideration by Senate members.
[Secretary’s note: The proposal was subsequently circulated and approved by Senate members] 
	01/13
02/13

03/13



	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the meeting held on 17 October 2012.
	04/13

	
	
	

	BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION
	

	
	

	Approved
	Without discussion, those items not already starred on the agenda or indicated in advance of the meeting in accordance with Standing Orders, para 5.

	05/13

	Noted
	In accordance with Standing Orders, para 5, the following items were starred for discussion:

· 10(a), Academic Board

· 11(a), Faculty of Humanities and Comparative Studies

· 14, Proposal for the establishment of the Institute for Social Science Data Analysis.

	06/13  

	FORMAL BUSINESS (S/13/01)
	

	

	Appointment of the Acting Dean of the Faculty of Humanities and Comparative Studies
 

	Recommended to Council
	

	
	
	

	
	That Dr Lisa Wade be appointed as Acting Dean of the Faculty of Humanities and Comparative Studies for the period 1/2/13 to 31/7/13.

	07/13

	Appointment of the Acting Associate Dean of the Faculty of Humanities and Comparative Studies 


	

	Recommended to Council

	

	
	That Mr Richard Barnard be appointed as Acting Associate Dean of the Faculty of Humanities and Comparative Studies for the period 1/2/13 to 31/7/13.

	08/13

	Appointment of the Head of the International Academy


	

	Recommended to Council

	

	
	That Mr Richard Barnard be appointed as Head of the International Academy for the following periods:

1/2/13 to 31/7/13

1/8/13 to 31/7/16 


	09/13

	MATTERS ARISING



	Noted
	
	10/13

	
	
	

	VICE CHANCELLOR’S REPORT AND ORAL BRIEFING (S/13/02)
	

	
	

	Received
	The Vice-Chancellor’s written report to Senate.
	11/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Deputy Vice-Chancellor provided a brief overview of the University’s current admissions position, which showed that applications were 3% higher overall than in 2012 and that the broad picture was “fragile but encouraging”, although concern was expressed about the reduction in EU recruitment.   
	12/13

	
	[Secretary’s note: As at 16 March 2013, undergraduate applications were higher by 4.2% overall in comparison to 2012, noting that EU applications were down by 11.6% and UK Home were up by 4.9%, postgraduate taught applications were higher by 8.4% and postgraduate research by 39.6%]

	

	UNDERGRADUATE DEGREES IN ART HISTORY (S/13/03)
	

	Received
	A paper from Professor Jane Wright, Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Faculty of Humanities and Comparative Studies, which provided the background to the decision taken in November 2012 to suspend recruitment to Single Honours undergraduate programmes in Art History. The paper recommended that Senate establish a Review Group to consider the future of undergraduate degrees in Art History. 

	13/13

	
	Professor Wright expressed disappointment at having to take the decision to suspend recruitment for 2013 entry and reiterated that it had not been taken lightly but was not sudden or unanticipated. The importance of community within a student’s learning experience at Essex was underlined and the extent to which such an experience was possible for students on programmes with extremely low numbers was questioned. Professor Wright highlighted the fragility of the Art History recruitment position, which had developed over a number of years and despite what was described as the “heroic efforts” of key staff in the School of Philosophy and Art History in trying to turn the situation round. It was noted that the development of new programmes designed to revive the School’s Art History offering had come too late and that the tipping point had been the resignation of key staff in the School. 
Professor Wayne Martin (Head of the School of Philosophy and Art History) made a presentation to Senate members, which set out the recent merger of the Departments of Philosophy and Art History and Theory to create the School and the downward trend within the Art History discipline in both staff and student numbers in recent years. It was confirmed that there were currently nine first year undergraduate students (5 FTE) studying the single honours BA Art History and 5.75 (FTE) staff across the Art History discipline. Professor Martin described the unique identity of Art History at Essex and highlighted its contribution within the University of Essex itself but also nationally and internationally. He expressed his support for the establishment of the Review Group in order to provide an opportunity for reflection and consultation and to develop a considered plan on a way forward.
During subsequent discussion, the following points were noted:

· The impact on applicants of the decision to suspend recruitment was noted and the duty of care to those who had already applied to study Art History at Essex. The decision had to be taken to enable applicants to be in a position to recycle their choice prior to 15 January 2013. 

· Some unease about the admissions decision was expressed. There was discussion about the extent to which the single honours programme was at the core of Art History provision at Essex, what the longer term impact would be of the decision to suspend recruitment and whether the decision would affect perceptions of Humanities generally at Essex. Concern was expressed about the perceived lack of discussion within the School before the decision was made and the duty of care the University owed to staff.
· There was general support for the establishment of the Review Group. It was recommended that the Head of the Department of Literature, Film and Theatre Studies should join the Group given the links with studies around visual media and there should be external consultation as appropriate.
· The Deputy Vice-Chancellor, who would chair the Review Group, reiterated that the Group would seek consensus in reaching its recommendations.
There was discussion about the extent to which the Ordinances permitted the decision to suspend recruitment to the single honours undergraduate programme to have been made without consideration by Senate. It was reiterated that, in accordance with paragraph 20 of Ordinance 14, Senate’s powers extended to the approval, review and discontinuation of programmes. The powers in relation to student numbers recruited to programmes approved by Senate did not fall within Senate’s remit and was a matter for the University Steering Group and Council. A motion was proposed by Mr Tom Cornford and seconded by Dr David Penman that a Working Group should be established to consider the governance arrangements in this area and to provide further clarity. Senate members voted on the motion as follows:
For

8

Against

23

Abstentions
12

 
	14/13
15/13

16/13

17/13

18/13

19/13

20/13

	Resolved
	That a Review Group be established by Senate as set out in paper S/13/03, subject to the inclusion of the Head of the Department of Literature, Film and Theatre Studies in the Group’s membership, to make recommendations to Senate at its meeting on 24 April 2013.

	21/13

	DRAFT UNIVERSITY STRATEGIC PLAN  (S/13/04)

	
	
	

	Received
	The draft revised Strategic Plan was presented to Senate for discussion as part of a broad, institution-wide consultation. 
	22/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor stated that this was the beginning of the process of preparing the new Plan and welcomed comments from Senate members. The subsequent discussion covered the position of the Southend campus within the University’s overall strategic direction; the concept of the ‘living and learning’ communities, the structure of the academic year; the target to reach the Top 25 in The Times Good University Guide and the importance of the cultural mix and the role played by international students in enriching the student experience. 
	23/13

	
	
	

	
	Senate members noted that the revised version of the Draft Strategic Plan would be presented to Senate for further discussion in April 2013.

	24/13

	NEW MANAGEMENT STRUCTURE

REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS REGARDING THE FACULTY STRUCTURE (S/13/05) AND REVISED ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES (S/13/06)

	Received
	The report and recommendations from the Working Group established to consider the faculty structure and a paper setting out the proposed new and revised job descriptions for posts created and affected by the new management structure.
	25/13

	
	
	

	Noted
	Professor Jules Pretty, Deputy Vice-Chancellor, who had chaired the Working Group, highlighted the principles that had underpinned the Group’s approach and confirmed that the recommendations had been agreed unanimously by members of the Group.

During subsequent discussion, the following points were noted:

· There was discussion about whether the Faculty of Science and Health should be named simply the ‘Faculty of Science’ or the ‘Faculty of Science, Technology and Health’. Senate noted the discipline-specific importance for the School of Health and Human Sciences of ensuring the prominence of Health within the faculty title.

· Senate noted the inclusion of Professional Development Studies (later confirmed by Senate to be retitled the Centre for Education and Social Care) in the Faculty of Humanities. There were plans to grow and develop this area, which would support the Faculty’s future sustainability.  
· Senate members discussed the merits of the requirement for the Executive Dean post to be submissable to the Research Excellence Framework (REF). It was suggested that, in order to ensure parity with Education, the job description should be amended to remove specific reference to REF-submissability as being an essential element, while ensuring that experience of research activity was highlighted. Senate acknowledged that the postholders would be responsible for research strategy and implementation within their respective faculties and that the leadership of REF-submissable staff would be a vital component of the role.
· Senate discussed the Deputy Vice-Chancellor’s role within the context of parity of esteem between Education and Research and whether a glass ceiling was being created for those wishing to progress to the role of Deputy Vice-Chancellor via the Education route. It was noted that, while it was possible to reach Professor-level without a significant research profile, it was appropriate in a research-intensive institution such as Essex for the Deputy Vice-Chancellor to be REF-submissable and it would be curious if that were not the case when it were true for other senior posts.
· During discussion about the role of the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education), Senate members agreed that the job description should be amended to include a requirement for a demonstrable track record in learning, teaching and Education. It was also noted that the Students’ Union Vice-President (Education) should be included in the list of key contacts. 
In light of the discussion, Senate members were invited to vote on the following elements of the proposed recommendations: 

That the Faculty of Science and Health be named as such:
For

25

Against

7

Abstentions

12

That the title “Executive Dean” be adopted as the preferred title for Head of Faculty:

For

23

Against

15

Abstentions

4

That the job description for the Executive Dean post be approved as set out in paper S/13/05, specifically the requirement that the postholder be expected to be eligible for submission to the REF as part of the contractual requirements of the post:

For

23

Against

20

Abstentions

2

 
	26/13
27/13

28/13

29/13

30/13

31/13

32/13

33/13

34/13



	Resolved
	That the recommendations and proposed changes to Ordinances 7 and 8 contained in papers S/13/05 and S/13/06 be approved and recommended to Council, subject to the amendments to the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education) job description set out above. 

	35/13

	UNIVERSITY CAMPUS SUFFOLK (S/13/07)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper prepared by the Registrar and Secretary inviting Senate to endorse the University’s approach in relation to the direction of travel being considered by the University Campus Suffolk (UCS) Board for eventual independence for UCS.
	36/13

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the proposed approach towards the University’s relationship with University Campus Suffolk be endorsed, as set out in paper S/13/07.
	37/13

	
	
	

	FINANCE MONITOR (S/13/08)



	Received
	A paper from the Director of Finance setting out the University’s current financial position and later year forecasts.
	 38/13 

	Noted
	The Director of Finance highlighted the University’s surplus of £3.6 million in 2011-12 and the predicted surplus of £2.2 million for 2012-13. Although welcome, it was noted that these surpluses were low in comparison to other comparable institutions. Conversion activity would be crucial in the future in order to maximise tuition fee income. It was reported that most other 1994 Group institutions had noticed a change in conversion rates and activity.

	39/13

	
	
	

	
	The Vice-Chancellor confirmed that the agenda for the April meeting of Senate would include an item on the University’s financial strategy to enable significant time to be devoted to discussion by Senate members.
	40/13

	
	
	

	REPORTS OF COMMITTEES 
	

	
	

	Academic Board (S/13/09)


	

	Tier 4 Students and Single Stage Awards


	

	Resolved
	That the rules for one year courses be amended with immediate effect, as set out in paper S/13/09.

	41/13

	Health and Human Sciences Variations
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the variations, as set out in paper S/13/09, be approved.
	42/13

	
	
	

	Variation to Undergraduate Rules of Assessment


	

	Noted
	Vice-Chancellor’s action on behalf of Senate to approve the changes, as set out in paper S/13/09, with effect from 2012-13. 

	43/13

	Variation To Rules Of Assessment/Credit Framework To Allow Optional  Sixth Month Internships In The Second Year In Government


	

	Noted
	Vice-Chancellor’s action on behalf of Senate to approve changes to the Rules of Assessment, as set out in paper S/13/09 (Appendices A & B), to support the creation of work-based learning opportunities in the Department of Government.
During discussion, concern was expressed about the speed with which the changes had been approved via Chair’s action. Senate noted that the changes were part of a review of the Department’s undergraduate provision and needed to be approved quickly in order to facilitate early progress. Senate members were assured that approval had been given on the understanding that the issues raised by the Rules of Assessment Review Group (set out in paper S/13/09, Appendix B) would be addressed. 


	44/13
45/13

	Academic Partnerships Board (S/13/10)


	

	Validation of New Partner Institutions and Courses

	

	Resolved
	That Montreux School of Business be approved as a partner institution of the University of Essex for a period of five years from January 2013, subject to the conditions in the validation report being met by the agreed deadlines.

	46/13

	
	That the following courses be validated for delivery at the Montreux School of Business, for a period of five years commencing January 2013, subject to the conditions in the validation report being met by the agreed deadlines:

· BSc (Hons) Financial Management
· BSc (Hons) Human Resource Management

· BSc (Hons) International Business Administration

· BSc (Hons) Marketing

· Master of Business Administration (MBA)

· MSc Finance

· MSc Marketing

· MSc International Management

· MSc Human Resources

· MA Tourism and Hotel Management

	47/13

	Validation of New Courses


	

	Resolved
	That the following courses be validated for delivery at Colchester Institute and South Essex College of Further and Higher Education for a period of five years from September 2012:

· Professional Graduate Certificate in Education (Lifelong Learning Sector)

· Certificate in Education (Lifelong Learning Sector)

	48/13

	Validation of New Site of Delivery


	

	Resolved
	That the following course be validated for part delivery at a new site, the National Skills Academy Backstage Centre in Purfleet, Thurrock with effect from September 2012, subject to the conditions in the validation report being met by the agreed deadlines.  The period of approval is three years to 2014/15, at which time the periodic review for the BA(Hons) Music Production is due.

BA (Hons) Music Production (delivery at the National Skills Academic Backstage Centre).


	49/13

	Revalidation of Existing Courses


	

	Resolved
	That the following course be re-validated for delivery at South Essex College for a period of five years subject to the response to the conditions outlined in the periodic review report being met by agreed deadlines, and with the next review due during the 2016/17 academic year:

· BA (Hons) Social Work

	50/13

	Amendment to Course Titles

	

	Resolved
	That the changes of title, as set out in paper S/13/10, be approved with immediate effect.
	51/13

	
	
	

	Amendment to Exit Award Titles


	

	Resolved
	That the changes of exit award titles, as set out in paper S/13/10, be approved with immediate effect

	52/13

	Discontinuation of Courses


	

	Resolved
	That the following courses be discontinued for new entrants with immediate effect:
Colchester Institute

BA (Hons) Art and Design: Film and Video
	53/13

	Academic Staffing Committee (S/13/11)

	

	Review Of Annual Review Procedures


	

	Resolved
	That the following changes be made to the Annual Review Procedures for Academic and Research Staff for 2012 -13:

· External assessment from a referee no longer to be sought for candidates for promotion to Senior Lecturer/Senior Research Fellow;

· External assessors for candidates for promotion to Reader or Professor  should have a  ‘recognised international reputation in the relevant field’;

· The minimum score for all categories of assessment under which a candidate submits for promotion to Professor to be raised to 6;

· All appeals upheld by a staffing committee Appeals Panel to be referred back to the original decision-making committee for the case to be re-considered in light of the findings of the Appeals Panel
[Secretary’s Note: Senate noted the Vice-Chancellor’s announcement that the Chair of the Academic Staffing Committee had agreed that the change regarding appeals upheld by a staffing committee Appeals Panel would be withdrawn for re-consideration] 
	54/13

	
	

	Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committee (S/13/12)


	

	Work-Based and Placement Learning Procedures


	

	Resolved
	That the proposals, as set out in Appendix A of paper S/13/12, be approved, subject to a requirement for students to achieve 53% in their year one mark to be eligible for the placement year. The guidelines and forms would be developed further during 2012/13 to reflect more specific scenarios.
	55/13

	
	
	

	UCS Joint Academic Committee (S/13/13)


	

	Changes to Committee Terms of Reference

	

	Resolved
	That the changes to the Joint Academic Committee (JAC) Membership and Terms of Reference, as set out in Appendix A of paper S/13/13, including the requirements identified at the institutional review, be approved with immediate effect.

	56/13

	Institutional Review Action Plan


	

	Resolved
	That the University Campus Suffolk (UCS) institutional review action plan to address the requirements and recommendations identified at the review, as set out in Appendix B of paper S/13/13, be approved.

	57/13

	Joint UCS and Universities Action Plan for Great Yarmouth College 


	

	Resolved
	That the joint UCS and Universities Action Plan for Great Yarmouth College to address the Quality Assurance Agency (QAA) judgement of limited confidence in the management of academic standards following the Integrated Quality and Enhancement Review (IQER), as set out in Appendix C of paper S/13/13, be approved. 

	58/13

	Change of Course Title

	

	Resolved
	That the change of title at UCS Great Yarmouth, as set out in paper S/13/13, be approved with immediate effect:


from
FdSc Applied Computing (Business Information Technology) 

to 
FdSc Applied Computing

	59/13

	Course Discontinuation and Suspension

	

	Resolved
	That the courses detailed in paper S/13/13 be discontinued and suspended as described.

	60/13

	REPORTS OF FACULTY BOARDS


	

	Humanities and Comparative Studies (S/13/14)


	

	Approval of New Awards

	

	
	i. that the following awards in the School of Philosophy and Art History be introduced with effect from October 2013:

· BA Philosophy and Art History

· BA Philosophy and Art History (including year abroad)

ii. Senate approved the proposal from the Head of the School of Philosophy and Art History that the recommendation for the approval of the following awards in the School of Philosophy and Art History to be introduced with effect from October 2013 be withdrawn:

· BA Art History and Visual Culture

· BA Art History and Visual Culture (including year abroad)


	61/13
62/13

	Approval of the Creation of a Four Year Degree

	

	Resolved
	That the following awards in the School of Philosophy and Art History be introduced with effect from October 2012 :

· BA Film Studies and History of Art (including year abroad)
· BA Literature and History of Art (including year abroad)


	63/13

	Approval of a Part Time Version of an Existing Course

	

	Resolved
	That the following award in the of Department of History be introduced with effect from October 2012 :

· BA History (part time)


	64/13

	Amendment to Award Titles

	

	Resolved
	That the changes of title, as set out in paper S/13/14, be approved in the School of Philosophy and Art with effect from October 2013:
	65/13

	
	
	

	Discontinuation of Award
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the following awards in the Department of History be discontinued with effect from October 2012: 

· BA Contemporary History (3 Year)

· BA Contemporary History (including year abroad)


	66/13

	Law and Management (S/13/15)

Approval of New Awards
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the following programmes be approved with effect from October 2013:

· LLM Economic, Social and Cultural Rights
	67/13

	
	
	

	Periodic Reviews
School of Law


	

	Resolved
	That the following undergraduate courses from the School of Law be approved to continue until the next cycle of review and/or validation (conditions made have been met):

LLB Law

LLB Laws (including year abroad)

LLB Law and Politics

LLB Law and Human Rights

LLB Law and Philosophy

LLB English and French Law

BA Law and Human Rights

BA Philosophy and Law

BA Politics and Law
	68/13

	
	
	

	Essex Business School

	

	Resolved
	That the following undergraduate courses from the Essex Business School be approved to continue until the next cycle of review and/or validation (conditions made have been met):

BA Accounting

BA Accounting with Economics

BA Accounting and Finance

BA Accounting with Management

BSc Banking and Finance

BSc Finance

BSc Financial Management

BSc Business Management

BA Business Management and Modern Languages

BA Business Management with a Modern Language

BSc Management and Marketing

BA Sociology and Management

BSc Marketing

BBA Business Administration

BSc International Business and Entrepreneurship 


	69/13

	Next Essex Business School Periodic Review

	

	Resolved
	That the Essex Business School Postgraduate Periodic Review due to take place in Spring 2012-13 be postponed until at least the beginning of 2013-14. 

The Faculty Board have supported this request on account of the significant restructuring of Southend courses, and the new conversion courses being introduced at Colchester.


	70/13
71/13

	Prizes
Essex Business School

	

	Resolved
	That the prize, as set out in paper S/13/15, be discontinued with immediate effect.

	72/13

	Science and Engineering (S/13/16)


	

	Approval of New Awards

	

	Resolved
	i. that the following awards in the School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering be introduced with effect from October 2013 subject to the development and approval of a placement year handbook*:

Four-year courses:

· I101 BSc Computer Science (including placement year) 

· I610 BSc Computer Games (including placement year) 

· I120 BEng Computer Networks (including placement year) 

· I102 BSc Information and Communication Technology (including placement 

· year) 

· HP50 BEng Computer Systems Engineering (including placement year) 

· I1H6 BEng Computers with Electronics (including placement year) 

· HP10 BEng Electronic Engineering (including placement year) 

· HPK1 BEng Telecommunication Engineering (including placement year) 
Five-year integrated masters courses**:

· I100 MSci Computer Science (including placement year) 

· H614 MEng Electronic Engineering (including placement year) 

*[secretary’s note – this approval should be completed in time for the April meeting of Senate]

** [new 5-year rules of assessment will need to be developed and approved by Senate this year]

ii. that the following award in the Department of Psychology be introduced with effect from October 2013:
· BA Psychological Studies


[This is a non-accredited degree to which students can transfer in the final year and the Department will not be admitting students to it.]


	73/13
74/13

	
	iii. that the following award in the School of Health and Human Sciences be introduced with effect from the 2012-13 academic year, subject to approval by the General Dental Council*: 

· BSc Oral Health

*[secretary’s note – The School was originally intending to run this course from January 2013, but the School is still awaiting General Dental Council approval, so the School is now hoping to run the course from April 2013.]


	75/13

	
	iv. that the following award in the Department of Mathematical Sciences be introduced with effect from October 2013, as all conditions set by the validation panel have now been met: 

· N323 BSc Actuarial Science 


	76/13

	Discontinuation of Awards


	

	Resolved
	That the following awards in the School of Biological Sciences be discontinued with effect from the 2013-14 entry:

C181 BSc Ecology 

CC80 BSc Ecology (Including Year Abroad) 


	77/13

	Social Sciences (S/13/17)


	

	Approval of New Awards


	

	Resolved
	i. that the following award in the Department of Economics be introduced from October 2012:
· BSc Economics with Mathematics (Including Year Abroad)

ii. that the following award in the Department of Economics be introduced from October 2013:

· MSc Financial Econometrics
iii. that the following award in the Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies be introduced from October 2013:

· MA Psychodynamic Counselling

iv. that the following award in the Department of Sociology be introduced from October 2012:

· BA Sociology with Psychosocial Studies (Including Year Abroad)


	78/13
79/13

80/13

81/13

	Temporary Discontinuation of Awards

	

	Resolved
	That the following award in the Department of Language and Linguistics be 

        temporarily discontinued for the 2012-13 academic year:

· MA Translation, Interpreting and Subtitling (Part-Time 24 Month Variant)


	82/13

	Amendment to Award Titles


	

	Resolved
	i. that the changes of title in the Department of Sociology, as set out in paper S/13/17, be approved with effect from October 2013:


	83/13

	International Academy Board/Inter-Faculty Board (S/13/18)


	

	Temporary Discontinuation of Awards and Programmes


	

	Resolved
	That the following awards and programmes in the International Academy be temporarily discontinued with effect from October 2013:

· Biochemistry IAI BY BS

· Biology IAI BY BS

· Genetics IAI BY BS

· Marine Biology IAI BY BS

· Sports Science IAI BY BS

· English Language IAI BY LL

· Linguistics IAI BY LL

· Psychology IAI BY PS

· Health and Human Sciences IAI BY HS

· BSc Biological Sciences (4 years including foundation year) BSC CD00

· BSc Biochemistry (4 years including foundation year) BSC CR00

· BSc Marine Biology (4 years including foundation year) BSC C161

· BSc Genetics (4 years including foundation year) BSC CK00

· BSc Sports and Exercise Science (4 years including foundation year) BSC CP00

· BA English Language (4 years including foundation year) BA  Q310

· BA Linguistics (4 years including foundation year) BA  Q102

· BA Psychology (4 years including foundation year) BA  C804

· BSc Psychology (4 years including foundation year) BSC C805


	84/13

	Permanent Discontinuation of Awards and Programmes


	

	Resolved


	That the following awards and programmes in the International Academy be discontinued with effect from October 2013:

· Ecology IAI BY BS

· BSc Ecology (4 years including foundation year) BSC CD80


	85/13

	REPORTS OF COMMITTEES THAT REPORT ANNUALLY TO SENATE


	

	Student Disciplinary Panel (S/13/19)


	

	Noted
	
	86/13

	
	
	

	Library Committee (S/13/20)


	

	Noted
	
	87/13

	
	
	

	Ethics Committee (S/13/21)


	

	Noted
	
	88/13

	
	
	

	Research Strategy Committee (S/13/22)


	

	Noted
	
	89/13

	
	
	

	WORKING PARTY ON THE REVIEW OF THE EFFECTIVENESS OF SENATE (S/13/23)


	

	Noted
	
	90/13

	
	
	

	ESTABLISHMENT OF INSTITUTE OF SOCIAL SCIENCE DATA ANALYSIS (S/13/24)

	

	Noted
	Senate noted that there would be an overlap with the work of the Institute for Social and Economic Research (ISER) but there were distinct and different elements in the work to be undertaken by the Institute for Social Science Data Analysis. It was also acknowledged that the Institute would be subject to the University’s standard ethical rules applied to all research activity. 
	91/13

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the Institute for Social Science Data Analysis be established with immediate effect.
	92/13

	ESTABLISHMENT OF THE CENTRE FOR EDUCATION AND SOCIAL CARE (S/13/25)

	
	
	

	Resolved
	That the Centre for Education and Social Care be established with immediate effect
	93/13

	
	
	

	AWARD OF HONORARY DEGREE (S/13/26)

	
	
	

	Noted
	
	94/13

	
	
	


Richard Stock

Deputy Academic Registrar

23 January 2013
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1

